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Minutes 
Board of Directors 
April 27, 2011 
 
Present: Daryl Braham, Diana Zietz, Scott Breidenbach, Vicki Roller, Rita Schuster, 

Dewey Uhlir, Dave Lanpher, Susie Lefor, Lynnell Strothman, Dennis Kaiser, 
Amy Hullet (for Doug Schonert), LuAnn White, Todd Anhorn, Kevin Fisher 
(for Peggy Isakson), Bob Lee, Steve Lunde, Vivian Thingelstad, Patsy 
Dombovy (for Jim Dunavan), Laurel Haake, Mike Swartz, Marsha Mugaas, 
Cindy Harvey, Jared Miller  

 
Absent: Kim Visser 

 
Guests: Fred Bartholomew, Lyn Dwyer, Casey Chapman, Mike McEown, John 

Colter, Todd Randall, Ninetta Wandler, Judy Gehrke, Nancy Deichert, 
Denise Messmer, Cat Yokom 

 
Staff:  Jill Beck, Moni Krantz, Claus Lembke 
 

President Daryl Braham called the meeting to order. Members and guests were 
introduced. 
 
Cards were passed around to be signed for Peggy Isakson and Richard Mendenhall. 
Peggy was recently diagnosed with breast cancer and is recovering from surgery. 
Richard, presenter for the NDAR Leadership Retreat in October, is recovering from a 
heart attack. 
 
Fred Bartholomew, 1976 NDAR President, was called on to give the invocation, lead the 
pledge and address the group regarding changes in the Association since his Presidency. 
 
The consent agenda was approved as presented, containing the following items: (M/S/C) 

a. Minutes from February 8, 2011 meeting 
b. Update from ND Real Estate Commission 
c. CCIM Chapter Report 
d. Local Board Reports 
e. Calendar of Upcoming Events 

 
President Daryl reminded the group of some good news notes about ND: 

 #1 best housing economy in the US 

 $500 million tax credit passed in the Legislature 

 Ranked 16 in the top 20 states to retire to 

 Have a member who is a hopeful for the 30 under 30 through NAR 
 
Members were reminded about the REALTOR® Property Resource (RPR) presentation 
given the previous day. This is a service that will be made available to all REALTOR® 
members and local boards are advised to sign on to get the program. 

 
 

Our focus in 2011 is “It’s All About YOU”, the member.  Our goals are to: 
improve communication to and from the Association to you 
develop innovative services and support in technology for you 
increase the efficiency of the business of the Association and for your business 
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Discussion was held regarding the REALTOR® Party Political Survival Initiative (RPPSI).  A motion was made to send a 
letter to NAR in support of the $40 dedicated dues increase. (M/S/C) 
 
Those attending the Midyear meetings in Washington, DC were invited to the hospitality rooms to connect with 
other ND attendees and to coordinate events of the week. 
 
NAR will offer needed resources for local boards without a Government Affairs Director (GAD) to help with issues that 
can be addressed such as candidate interviews, local property issues, working with city/county officials, etc.  ND has 
been chosen as a pilot state for this program. More information will be shared as it is available. 
 
The goals set by NAR to earn the President’s Cup are nearly complete. NDAR has already met 5 of the 7 goals that were 
set. If all pledges come in, the goal for Major Donors will also be met. The final goal to be met is for the Broker 
Involvement Program. The Executive Committee is pushing to meet this goal and asking for help in reaching the offices 
needed to sign up for the program. At this time, an additional 245 agents are needed to meet the goal. 
 
CRB, the Council of Residential Brokers, is offering a reduction in license fees for hosting a 2-day course.  The 
minimum for attendees is 20 people. The fee to the association is $100 per person and the student cost is $299. This 
is a significant discount. CRB has seven course options to choose from. The class needs to be held by December 31, 
2011. 
 
A motion was made for NDAR to host (and take the responsibility/risk) the CRB course in ND under the discounted 
program with staff to define details for location(s) and date(s). (M/S/C) 
 
Jill Beck gave a staff report: 

 The financial report was reviewed. Everything is on track at this point. 

 The Presidential Advisory Group (PAG) on investments will be formed and information coming back to the 
Board. 

 The lease with tenants was re-negotiated. A new 2-year lease was signed with a slight increase in the rent. 

 Moni attended training in Denver on the Convio program that is used for member notifications and Calls for 
Action. 

 The RPAC software (Aristotle) from NAR is underway. NAR staff will be coming for training of NDAR staff. 

 Doug Devitre will be an education instructor at the convention in Pierre instead of Adorna Carroll due to 
scheduling conflicts. 

 2011 Convention rooms are guaranteed for the Board of Directors. The hotel staff in Pierre should be 
contacting members to finalize the process. 

 NDAR is working with Cornerstone Banks to offer the Mortgage Basics class in several locations around the 
state. So far Dickinson is scheduled for May 5 and Williston for May 20. 

 NAR Committee registration is due May 25. Anyone interested needs to complete a self-recommendation 
form and then ask Jill and/or Daryl to also submit a recommendation. 

 ND Department of Commerce is again sponsoring an Experience ND event in Minneapolis on May 13. Moni 
will be attending to serve as a resource and answer housing questions for people interested in moving to 
ND. 

 NAR has a leadership program that offers two 3-hour training sessions. We are a possible pilot state for this 
program. 

 The USDA loan limit has been raised from $147,500 to $179,000. 

 Jill wore her “Fight Like a Girl” shirt in honor of Peggy Isakson’s breast cancer fight. 

 Scott Breidenbach was chosen to be on the HGTV show “House Hunters” with a client. It will air some time 
this fall. 

 For 2012, Scott Louser will be the VP/Liaison to Government Affairs 

 Also for 2012, Daryl Braham will be the Regional liaison for RPAC Fundraising 

 Thank you to Moni and Suzanne for Administrative Professionals Week 
 



Diana Zietz gave an update on the Region 8 Retreat held in Minneapolis. Each state gave a legislative update and a 
general report on their state. NAR updates were shared with the group. The regional caucus at the Midyear 
meetings will have a new format where any member who has something to report from their committee meetings 
will be allowed to share that info. 
 
Claus Lembke, Government Affairs Director, gave a brief overview of the 2011 Legislative session. Casey Chapman 
also gave input on the Agency Bill (SB 2149) and how it will affect licensees. 
 
Committee Reports 

RPAC Fundraising – Cindy Harvey, Vice Chair – the Task Force is looking at forming a website for RPAC, adding 
column/page in quarterly print newsletter, and updating RPAC info to include $500 Presidents Club 

 
Membership – Lyn Dwyer, Chair – will be signing up with Mongofax (a free service that will convert fax to email) 
as a member service 

 
Professional Standards – Vicki Roller, Director in Charge – The group would like to send one member to the 
Mediation training offered by NAR in Chicago in June. There was not a quorum reached to make a decision on 
this. It was consensus of the Board of Directors to ratify the committee discussion and approve the sending of 
one NDAR member (staff will determine who should attend) 

 
Nominating – Rita Schuster, Chair – a letter will be going out inviting members to submit applications for 
President Elect, Vice President, and NAR Director. Interviews will be held in July. For the NAR Director position 
the Board will vote at July meeting and for President Elect and Vice President, names will be brought for vote at 
convention – encouraged BOD to pull people and ask to be involved 

 
It was reported that the Rick Berg Meet and greet went well with a good turnout.  
 
A motion was made for NDAR to take on responsibility/risk of hosting a CRB class in ND under the discounted 
program.  Staff to define details of location(s) and date(s) (M/S/C) 
 
Jill commented that there was some question regarding education requirements for MN License – if resident of ND 
do not need to meet MN education requirements. 
 
Discussion was held regarding State meetings. Suggestions were given and the Executive Committee will look into 
this.  

2 times/year – committee meetings conference call (Board of directors only meet live) 
2 times/year – meet live 
Concern of missing the call 

 
A question was raised regarding the 2012 convention concerning hotel room availability. Susie Lefor noted that 
rooms are already blocked off for the convention and several new hotels are being built. 
 
Discussion was held on the progress made on goals set for 2011.  Podcasts are going well and any ideas should be 
submitted to staff or Executive Committee. One hard copy letter has gone out to members and a second letter is 
coming this summer. The California Association has a document that shows 150 reasons to be a member. Staff will 
look into creating a similar document for NDAR. 
 
Lynnell Strothman, Bismarck Mandan President discussed the roundtables with focus groups that were held in 
Bismarck and suggests other boards look at hosting similar events. 
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Moni Krantz, Executive Assistant 


